Dear Mayor Tom Weisner and Aurora Aldermen,

I was elected to the Aurora Airport Advisory Board last year. Since that time, we have been very busy
meeting with every tenant on the airport to learn what is needed to increase revenue and increase our
competitive edge. The meetings conducted by me, our airport manager and the vice chairman of the
advisory board have been illuminating. One constant, voiced by all of our tenants, was the importance
of maintain the airport fields and to be able to depend on the airport to be open and safe during
inclement weather. To our credit, the City of Aurora, hired and negotiated an economical contract with
an outstanding firm who has served us for many years. We learned that when the FAA Tower is closed,
all airport tenants and numerous pilots have the cellphone number of Dan Wolf of Wolf and Associates.
He and his colleagues are available 24/7 with no added expense to adhere to airport needs.

In all of our tenant interviews, Wolf and Associates was praised for their customer service, attention to
FAA safety requirements and reliability. As we seek to grow our airport, their stable and quality work is
an important to our success. To that end, the Aurora Advisory Committee voted unanimously to extend
their contract. Numerous business owners were in the audience and, when given the chance, they
reaffirmed their great satisfaction and gratitude for the high level of service that sets us apart from
other airports. Please consider this letter as you review their contract extension. They have and will
continue to serve us well.
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